Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location: Park Board

Date:  September 18, 2013
Present: Lydia Albjerg, Bethany Brandvold, Warren Hanson, Cindy Janssen, Jim Whitehead, Jane Croeker, Leah Melquist, David Murphy, Andrea Langan, Chelsea Warren, Carma Hanson, Jessica Rudnick

	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Review Minutes
	
	
	

	Treasurer’s Report
	Over $2,600 (estimate)
	
	

	Welcome new members
	Welcome to Jessica Rudnick from Community Violence Intervention Center, David Murphy, new EGF city administrator, Andrea Langan and Chelsea Warren, Nursing students with Carma Hanson and Safe Kids.
	
	

	Guest Speakers
	Lydia Albjerg spoke about health disparities among the Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, and Transvestite (GLBT) population.  
· Higher rates of being bullied

· 8/10 have been verbally harassed, 4/10 have been physically harassed

· 2xs more likely to try suicide

· Higher rates of depression, substance, abuse, suicide ideation, and tobacco use

· Less likely to seek healthcare and if they do, high risk of not being treated as well by healthcare providers

· Risk factors

· Lack of family support

· Lack of safe school environment

· Lack of access to care providers

· Isolation

· Protective factors

· Family support

· Safe school environment

· Supportive healthcare

· Implication:  
· Coalitions may support development of protective factors in community

· Discussed some of the area projects that promote protective factors for GLBT population
· CHGGF will invite leaders of area projects to attend CHGGF meetings so that they activities can be supported.

· Statement made to encourage the CHGGF to support laws that protect GLBT population from community

· This week, the city council enacted an ordinance to ban housing discrimination based on sexual orientation.

· Caution advised about trends of popularity toward gay individuals; this could be a pseudo-popular condition and could potentially attract attention that could stimulate bullying 
	
	

	    Agency News
	Jane Croeker passed out a survey from the MPO.  They are soliciting community member input about bike/trail recommendations for planning.  Also, looking for organization resolutions.  Motion made, seconded and passed for CHGGF to write resolution to support proposed bike trail changes.  Recommended to have Stephanie Erickson speak at future meeting.  

Safe Kids

· Spring Coaches clinic April 5, 2014.  Training provided to coaches for reintegration into academics after concussion

· Smoke alarm checklists were passed out and to be shared as indicated

· Grand Cities Woman Magazine has “Safe Kids Corner” and this edition was about back to school safety.  Please pick up at grocery stores and share as indicated.

· Newsletter is full of valuable information to keep kids safe.  Can receive electronic version and forward to list serves
· Halloween:

· Costumes:  avoid the ones that obstruct vision

· Promote indoor venues to keep kids of dangerous streets in the dark.  

· Received list of venues:  See www.safekidsgf.com
· Sunshine Fest

· January 25 at Englestad Arena

· Any health, wellness promotion booths are available for organizations to serve at for free

Community Violence Intervention Center

· Clothesline project at UND open Thursday afternoon and early evening and Friday until noon.

· Very important to raise awareness about community violence
THANK-YOU EVERYONE for supporting the CHGGF with your participation.  Rich Socratic discussions greatly enhance our knowledge and understanding of important issues.

	Cindy will draft a resolution to support proposed bike trail changes
	

	Next Coalition meeting
	Date:             Nov 13, 2013

Time:            2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Location:      Grand Forks Park Board Conference Room
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